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to take care of the recyclables by having a local recycler pick up 
the bags. 
Councillor Adams took the opportunity to mention that the residents 
of District 8 who had Dartmouth East post office postal addresses 
were still waiting for the blue bag information package. He noted 
that a resident of Mineville Road had had his blue bag out since 
June l0 and wondered if there were some areas that were not being 
serviced. He noted that people using the Waverley post office 
boxes got their information and people who had rural route numbers 
received theirs. 
Councillor Merrigan advised that the people of Beaver Bank did not 
receive the information either. 
Councillor Peters said she wanted to complement Engineering and 
works Department on the full—page ad which was easy to understand. 
She said she also wished to advise that District 14 did not receive 
any information either. It appeared there was a large area being 
missed. ' 

Warden Lichter noted he had chastised the firm which was 
responsible for the public relations effort and he was told it was 
the fault of the post office in having missed Cole Harbour/westphal 
and Sackville. He said he indicated if they had missed Dutch 
Settlement, that might have been acceptable but Cole 
Harbour/westphal and Sackville was a different thing altogether. 
Mr. wdowiak was in attendance and advised there had never been any 
contact between Department of Engineering and works and the ad 
agency; Contact was made with Metropolitan Authority and the result 
was the ad that appeared with the calendar. He had suggested to 
Mr. Jackson of Metropolitan Authority that he should meet with them 
and their advertisers to at least convey the problems that are 
being experienced. He said it appeared the problems were on going 
and he would be following up. 
Warden Lichter noted that a calendar had been included in the 
Municipal Focus which went to every single home but it appeared 
that people did not note same. 

HQQDEIHE_:_§QHH£ILLQB_HEBBI§AH 
Councillor Merrigan stated he had been unable to find out what has 
been occurring recently with this situation and there were about 
650 homes in the park affected by sewage running into the duck pond 
and brook. He noted that Woodbine was supposed to have been the 
beginning of trying to solve the problems further north in the 
other subdivisions and this has been going on for more than seven 
years. He stated that he was disgusted and ashamed regarding the 
manner in which the problem has been handled and that he was 
looking for help to get something done. 
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He said that he had been told that even if commitments were 
received fromhnn Havill and.others concerned, public participation 
and public hearing meetings would still have to be held to put a 
servicable boundary in place. He asked.for support from Council to 
get staff moving on the problem. 

July 21, 1992 

Warden Lichter noted that it was about three weeks ago that he 
accidentally found out that before the funding request submitted to 
Muncipal Affairs could be actually approved, the Department of 
Environment would have to approve the project. Sessions had been 
held by Department of Environment with Mr. Havill but Mr. Havill 
simply refused to do what Department of Environment asked him to do 
inside the park. This information was communicated to Mr. wdowiak. 
Councillor Merrigan stated that even if Mr. Havill agreed to do his 
part, the County still has not done its part to solve the problem. 
He said he did not appreciate having to chase after staff to find 
out what was going on nor did he not appreciate how the matter was 
being handled. 
Councillor Merrigan stated.when the tenders went out with UMA, they 
were supposed to be public hearings on the sanitary survey report. 
There was also a resolution that went from Urban Services Committee 
requesting that Engineering Department do a costing and a phasing 
in of the area. Council accepted the recommendation from Urban 
Services Committee; however, the report has still not been 
presented. Planning Department advised him seven years ago that in 
order to service Woodbine, it would be necessary to have a Plan 
Amendment and nothing has taken place to look after that. He said 
this would normally take a year. 
Mr. Meech suggested to Councillor Merrigan that if he wanted a 
formal report, then he should put a resolution on the floor and 
request a report. Councillor Merrigan stated he would do so but 
would also bring in copies of letters and reports that he had 
requested over the years. 
It was moved by Councillor Merrigan, seconded.by Councillor Peters: 

“THAT COUNCIL REQUEST FROM STAFF A REPORT AS TO WHERE IT 
STANDS ON THE FIRST PHASE OF WOODBINE SERVICING.AND WHERE 
IT STANDS ON THE COSTING AND PHASING IN OF THE REST OF 
THE AREA THAT WAS IDENTIFIED IN THE UNA STUDY SUBMITTED 
BY URBAN SERVICES COMMITTEE AND THAT‘ THE REPORH' BE 
AVAILABLE FOR THE SECOND COUNCIL SESSION IN AUGUST. 

Councillor Brill stated that he had been requested.by Deputy warden 
Sutherland to check into this problem because there were about a 
dozen people in the Woodbine Trailer Park who could not get a 
building permit to build something like a sundeck because Mr. 
Havill fails to co-operate and does not have a proper permit to run 
the park. He said Mr. Havill was not complying with certain By- 
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laws and, until such time as he does, the problem remains. He said 
he did not think it was a staff problem but Mr. Havi11‘s and he 
understood that legal action was being taken. 
Mr. Meech advised that the Municipality had been in court on July 
14, 1992 with respect to Mr. Havill still not having an operating 
permit under the Mobile Home Park By-law. At that time, it was 
agreed in advance with Mr. Havill to ask for an adjournment to set 
aside until September. In advance of that, it was intended to 
communicate again with Mr. Havill and lay out very specifically 
what was required. If there was no action by the time the case was 
up for hearing, then the Municipality would have the necessary 
evidence to support the fact that he has not fulfilled what was 
required of him. He said there was nothing to stop Mr. Havill with 
getting on with work that needs to be done internally in the park 
prior to_the park actually being connected into the Sackville 
system through the trunk main. one of the things that was in 
contention at this point was that there had not been a monitoring 
device installed, which Department of Environment wants, because 
one of the things the Municipality was trying to make sure of was 
that the whole program was based on the assumption that no more 
than 200,000 gallons of sewage a day would be accepted. This 
needed to be resolved before the park could be connected to the 
Sackville system. Mr. Meech reminded Councillor Merrigan that 
there had been about 13-14 conditions attached to the approval and 
it was safe to say that Mr. Havill was not going to be prepared to 
comply with all those conditions. Council would have to deal with 
this later on. It was expected that Mr. Havill would be giving an 
accounting to the courts in September. 
Councillor Brill stated that it could go back to the tenants. 
Maybe they should consider withholding their pad fees to put 
pressure on Mr. Havill. 
Councillor MacDonald asked when people could get building permits. 
He said he thought it was unfair that they would have to wait until 
September. He pointed out the Municipality was also losing 
revenues from building permits. 
Mr. Meech responded it would be up to Council to decide whether or 
not to enforce the Mobile Home Park By-law because until such time 
as the Municipality comes to an agreement with Mr. Havill and 
Department of Health, there would. not be any issuance of an 
operating permit until the necessary indication was received from 
Department of Health to the effect that the park meets their 
requirements or they know there is a secure long-term solution in 
sight. He said it could be longer than September. 
Councillor MacDonald asked Mr. Crooks if there was any way the 
tenants could get permission to make their improvements. 
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Mr. Crooks responded that it was his understanding that as long as 
there was no operating permit, as required by the By-law, that type 
of activity was not possible. He said, however, he would look at 
the question specifically as to what options would be available. 
Mr. Meech stated that Mr. Havill was not permitted to put new 
mobiles on pads where there may have been an existing mobile. Mr. 
Havill was not happy about this because it did influence the sale 
of mobiles because there was no place to site-them. If certain 
exemptions were going to be agreed to, then this question would 
also have to be considered. It was hoped that if pressure was 
applied, Mr. Havill would see it in his vested interests to get on 
with reaching a formal agreement with the Municipality so that the 
servicing could proceed. 
warden Lichter pointed out that both Planning staff and Legal staff 
had looked at all of the possibilities over the last year and a 
half. He said he had tried to obtain a letter indicating that 
there was no objection to having a temporary permit issued; 
however, Legal staff examined this option and advised there was no 
way that a temporary permit could be issued because there was no 
_provision in the Mobile Home Park By-law for a temporary permit. 
It was either-an operating permit or no permit. As long as there 
was no permit, it was an illegal operation and, under the Mobile 
Home Park By-law, no kind of building permit could be given out, 
whether for renovation or anything else. He stated there was 
really no point to further researching it legally. 
Mr. Crooks confirmed there was no provision for an interim or 
temporary permit. 

MQIIQN_§ABBIEDi 
It was moved.by Councillor Merrigan, seconded by Councillor Peters: 

"THAT PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE BE REQUESTED T0 EXAMINE 
THE MOBILE HOME PARK BY-LAN AND PREPARE APPROPRIATE 
AMENDMENTS THAT WOULD ALLOW THE MUNICIPALITY TO ISSUE A 
TEMPORARY PERMIT". 

Councillor Peters asked, if the permits were issued for the 
improvements the tenants wanted, would it not possibly open the 
door to Mr. Havill putting new mobile homes on the empty pads which 
would take away some of the leverage. 
warden Lichter stated that Planning Advisory Committee could 
address the Mobile Home Park By—law in such a way that it would not 
be possible to do both. 
Councillor Ball stated the biggest concern he had with the whole 
matter was that once the Municipality started to buckle under, it 
would lose the leverage it has with Mr. Havill. when the 
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Municipality has the ability to start issuing building permits 
because Mr. Havill had a temporary operating permit, in his opinion 
there would be no wish on Mr. Havill's part to continue to try to 
do things properly. He said he was sure this would be discussed at 
Planning Advisory Committee; 
Councillor Brill asked if a cease and desist order could be issued 
against Mr. Havill. 
Warden Lichter responded that the only thing that could be done 
right now was to order to have the park vacated but this would mean 
dislocating over 600 families. 
Councillor Brill stated that if someone moved out and somebody else 
wanted to move in, he thought there should be some regulation where 
this could be stopped as he had no legal permit to operate. 
Mr. Crooks responded that there was not the ability to restrict 
provided it was not a matter of making additions or expanding what 
was there. He said, however, he would have to look at the By-law 
and this could have already been checked by somebody else in his 
office - he would have to review the file. There was the 
possibility of applying for an order which would have the purpose 
of closing the park as a whole. 
Councillor Brill asked how Mr. Havill could be made to obey the 
law. Mr. Crooks responded an option was prosecution with respect 
to ongoing infringement and those proceedings had been initiated 
and were being pursued. Another option was to seek relief in the 
courts to the effect that given the park was without authorization 
under the Mobile Home Park By-Law, it cease operation. This would 
be a judgement which would have to be made at the appropriate time 
but there would be fairly drastic implications in terms of 
residents. 
warden Lichter noted that earlier Council was dealing with cutbacks 
in social housing and now'Council was talking about the possibility 
of over 600 families being dislocated. He asked who would take 
care of those families who would need low rental housing units 
which could not be provided. 

Councillor snow said he wanted to bring to Council's attention a 
problem existing in the Waverley/Fall River area on a service road 
owned by Department of Tranportation. He said a special road had 
been put in along the ll8 to facilitate the owners of all the 
property along that road. The road was now a sackville landfill 
because there was so much garbage dumped there and it was not fair 
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to the residents who owned the land that the population generally 
had access to an extra dump. 
It was moved by Councillor snow, seconded by Councillor Peters: 

"THAT A LETTER BE WRITTEN TO THE MINISTER OF 
TRANPORTATION REQUESTING THAT THE ROAD BE BLOCKED OFF AT 
BOTH ENDS, A PROPER GATE BE INSTALLED ON EACH END, ALL 
ACCESS FROM THE 118 BLOCKED OFF AND A KEY BE GIVEN TO THE 
RESIDENTS WHO OWN PROPERTY ON THE ROAD". 

It was moved by Councillor Snow, seconded by Councillor MacDonald:
\ 

"THAT THE DISTRICT CAPITAL GRANTS WHICH COMPLIED WITH 
REGULATIONS COVERING USE OF DISTRICT CAPITAL GRANTS AND 
APPROVED BY THE FINANCE DEPARTMENT FOR THE MONTH OF JUNE 
BE APPROVED". 

MDIIQH_QABBIEDI 
EAQSHILLE_MAIN§IEEEI_§Q:QEDIflBIQBL§_EE£QBI 
It was moved by Councillor Deveaux, seconded by Councillor Bates: 

SACKVILLE "THAT THE REPORT FROM THE MAINSTREET 
COORDINATOR BE RECEIVED". 

HQIIQN_§BBBIEDI 
flB§ENI_A§EflA_IIEHfi 
I 3. .1. 

It was moved by Councillor Peters, seconded by councillor Taylor: 
"THAT COUNCIL SEND A LETTER.OF APPRECIATION TO THE LADIES 
AUXILIARY IN THE VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENTS OF GOFFS, 
GRAND LAKE/OAKFIELD AND WELLINGTON/FLETCHERS LAKE FOR 
THEIR TIME AND EFFORT SPENT IN PREPARING FOOD FOR THE 
VOLUNTEER FIREFIGHTERS FOR THE FOREST FIRE AT THE 
INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT". ' 

H9.'J:IQN_CAB.BIE1L.
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Councillor Peters advised that Church Street was a dead end road 
and was being used for a speedway. There were no signs posting 
speed limits. 
It was moved by Councillor Peters, seconded by Councillor Rankin: 

"THAT A LETTER BE SENT TO THE MINISTER OF TRANSPORTATION 
REQUESTING THAT SPEED LIMITS OF 50 KM/HR BE PUT ON CHURCH 
STREET AND THAT A LETTER BE SENT TO THE R.C.M.P. 
DETACHMENT IN SACKVILLE REQUESTING.A SQUAD CAR PATROL THE 
AREA OCCASIONALLY IN THE LATTER PART OF THE EVENING". 

MQIIQN_QAEEIEQi 
E2HL&_§§1 
Councillor Fralick reported that at the Council Session on June 3, 
1992 a letter was received from the Minister of Transportation 
stating that funds were not available to improve the intersection. 
He read the letter from Mr. Streatch. Councillor Fralick stated 
the residents of the area were very upset and had prepared a 
petition with 1143 names. He read the petition and then passed it 
to Mr. Kelly. 

It was moved by Councillor Fralick, seconded by Councillor Rankin: 
"THAT A LETTER BE SENT TO THE MINISTER OF TRANSPORTATION 
REITERATING THE REQUEST REGARDING ROUTE 333". 

HQIIQfl_§BBIEQ; 
Councillor Fralick requested that a copy of the letter be sent to 
the local M.L.A. 

ADDIIIQH_QE_IIEE§_EQB_AH§H§I_AI_l2£Z_§QHH§IL_§E§§lQE 
None 

IH:£AflEB_lIEH§ 
It was moved by Councillor Bates, seconded by Councillor Cooper: 

"THAT COUNCIL MOVE IN CAMERA". 

MQIIQN_§ABIEDl 
council came out of Camera. 

_. 

It was moved by Councillor Giffin, seconded by Councillor 
Macnonald:
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“THAT THE RECOMMENDATION or MR. MEECH BE APPROVED". 
H9_'I'.IQN_CA.BB.IE.D_.. 

m.e.r_I_t_em 

It was moved by Councillor Brill, seconded by Councillor MacDonald: 
"THAT COUNCIL RATIFY WHAT HAS AGRE§D TO IN CAMERA UP TO 
AN AMOUNT OF $10,000". 

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.
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ALSO PRESENT: Warden Lichter 
K. R. Meech, Chief Administrative Officer 
Ed wdowiak, Director of Engineering & works 

Warden Lichter reminded Council that last Tuesday night, Council 
ran into a bit of a technicality with respect to a motion which was 
voted on. 
He stated the report with respect to this matter was circulated to 
Council Members signed by Mr. Meech, and Mr. wdowiak dated July 13, 
1992. He stated on the second page of that report, there was a 
motion passed at a previous Council session as follows: 

THAT the County of Halifax through the Engineering & works 
Department tentatively install a water system in Five Island 
Lake covering the residents in the motel and cabins that have 
been affected with the contamination of water subject to 
funding from the Province of Nova Scotia to cover all costs.
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He advised last Tuesday night, there was a notice of motion given 
to rescind this motion in order to clear the table for any other 
motions that might come forth. 
It was moved by Councillor Fralick, seconded by Councillor Cooper 

THAT the following motion be rescinded by Council: 
THAT the County of Halifax through the Engineering & Works 
Department tentatively install a water system in Five Island 
Lake covering the residents in the motel and cabins that have 
been affected with the contamination of water subject to 
funding from the Province of Nova scotia to cover all costs. 
MOTION CARRIED. 

Warden Lichter advised that Council requested a more detailed 
report from the Engineering & works Department which was 
circulated. 
Councillor Giffin stated he did not have a chance to read the 
entire report. However, he had been doing some background work 
with respect to this matter. He stated there was no question, that 
this was a provincial responsibility. By supplying the drinking 
water for three years, the Province appeared to think that their 
conscience had been solved but no real progress had been made to 
correct the situation. He stated because of the situation as it 
currently stood, Halifax County could and should not wait for the 
Province to act. He felt Halifax County was responsible and should 
act on their own with respect to this matter. 

Councillor Giffin suggested that Halifax County provide a temporary 
solution pertaining to this issue and plan for a permanent 
solution. 

He stated he brought up at today's Planning Advisory Committee, 
that water was the utmost importance of the future of all 
communities and that Halifax County had to start planning for it on 
their own. He felt it was only a matter of time when Halifax 
County would have to extend the Timberlea water and sewer lines 
down through the Hammond: Plains area to the growing subdivisions 
where full service would he demanded. He stated when one 
considered the cost of bott1ed.water, the lower the assessments and 
taxes in the County. He stated the lower assessments were in 
excess of $1 million dollars. He stated Halifax County was losing 
roughly $100,000 in taxes per year. 
It was moved by councillor Giffin, seconded by councillor Fralick
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"THAT the county of Halifax, through the Engineering & Works 
Department install a water system, on a temporary basis, in 
Five Island Lake covering the residents and the motel and 
cabins that have been affected with contamination of water, 
subject to 60% funding from the Department of Municipal 
Affairs and 40% funding from Halifax County as well as plan 
for a permanent solution with respect to this matter." 

Councillor Ball questioned the amount of monies Halifax County 
would have to generate. ' 

Warden Lichter responded Halifax County would have to generate 
$100,000 which was 40% of the total cost. 
Councillor Ball questioned at who's expense would this $100,000 be 
recouped. He questioned. if it was solely the Municipality's 
expense. 

Warden Lichter responded expenses would.not be recouped as they did 
not recoup many of the expenses that were spent in other projects 
of a similar type. 
Councillor Ball questioned what the residents in the area would pay 
towards this project. 
Warden Lichter responded the residents would pay nothing towards 
the project. 
Councillor Ball stated in the Churchill Estates area, the 
Department of Health shut down the system basically saying that the 
water was not potable. He stated there was a demand from the 
residents that Halifax County do something about this problem. He 
stated Halifax County assumed the assets and liabilities of 
Churchill Estates water Utility. He stated for those people who 
did not receive proper potable water, their connection to their 
house was going to be shut down for not paying water bills. 
He stated as a result of this, he had difficulty with residents in 
one area having to bear 100 percent of the cost of a water problem 
and residents in another area bearing absolutely no cost. He 
stated he realized the residents in Five Island Lake did not cause 
the problem in that area nor did the residents of Churchill Estates 
cause their water problem. He stated the developer, in that 
particular circumstance, chose to do nothing about the problem. He 
stated when that system was taken over by Halifax County, it was 
made abundantly clear that the people of Churchill Estates would 
have to bear the costs of the upgrading of that system, etc. He 
stated he did believe there was a moral responsibility on behalf of 
the Province and Halifax County to the residents of Five Island
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Lake but he also believed that the residents had to participate in 
part of that solution. Therefore, he felt a percentage should be 
charged. He felt this was very unfair. 
Councillor Deveaux stated he sympathized with the situation. 
However, he agreed with Councillor Ball that this was not fair. He 
questioned the system that would be placed in. 
Mr. Meech responded the system that would be installed would be a 
small central system with a. well as the water supply" and a 
distribution system. 
Councillor Deveaux stated he understood that under the Department 
of Municipal Affairs, anyone who had a water system paid for 
frontage. 
Mr. Meech stated this was a policy of the Municipality. Under 
normal circumstances, under the present policy, 60% of the cost 
would be paid by the Municipality and 40% would be paid by the 
property owners, then depending on.whether there was a contribution 
from the Province. He stated in this case, if there was not 
certain circumstances, 30% of the cost would be obtained from the 
property owner. 
Councillor Deveaux questioned what circumstances warranted 
participants not paying in this area as opposed to every other 
request or system approved. 
Mr. Meech responded this was a political judgement that Halifax 
County would have to make. 
Councillor Fralick stated he had set on this council since October 
of 1985. He stated all judgements made were based on decisions 
from Hubbards to Ecum secum. He stated there had been more growth 
in his area than any other area in Halifax County. He stated his 
district came forward.very seldom with requests for funding whether 
it be supplementary, policing or writing off taxes. He stated this 
problem was not created by Halifax County. He stated they had 
tried the other approach of having the Province provide the 
funding. He stated this started in 1989. He stated the residents 
were receiving bottled water which was removed. He stated the 
Board of Hea1th,_under his direction, went out and checked the 
water finding it unsuitable to drink. He stated the water was 
unsuitable even to have a shower, or wash your car. He felt the 
residents should be treated fairly in this area. He stated water 
was an essential. . 

councillor Ball stated Mr. Meech mentioned the fact that Halifax 
County would be building a pumping station with a line going to the
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affected property owners where water would be drawn from that line. 
He asked if that was correct. 
Mr. Meech responded a small centralized water system would be 
installed. 

Councillor Ball questioned who would be paying for the ongoing 
maintenance of that system. 
Mr. Meech stated it was his understanding that Halifax County would 
be instituting water billings which would reflect the ongoing 
operational costs paid by the individual property owners. 
Councillor Ball questioned if the Utility would become self 
supporting with no input of tax dollars from the Municipality. 
Warden Lichter stated the same would apply as to Churchill Estates. 

Councillor Ball questioned if the operational part of this issue 
would be the responsibility of the homeowners in the area. 

Mr. Meech responded the operational part of this issue would be the 
responsibility of the homeowners in the area. 

Councillor Ball stated he appreciated what Councillor Fralick had 
to say. He stated he did not think, in all fairness, that Halifax 
County should pay 100% of the cost if the County was not willing to 
afford that same right to the residents of Churchill Estates or any 
other sector of the Municipality. He stated he could not support 
the 60/40 percent of the cost as it stood at present. He stated if 
that 40 percent was designated, 20% from the Municipality and 20% 
from the property owner, he might feel differently. However, he 
could not support the motion presently on the floor. v 

Councillor Brill stated as he understood the motion, it related to 
a temporary solution. He asked if Halifax County would be would be 
provinding a temporary solution or a permanent one. 
warden Lichter responded he felt Councillor Giffin's intent was 
temporary only until some larger scheme replaced it. He stated it 
was not temporary, in the sense, that next month or next year, 
there was going to be something else to replace it. 
Councillor Brill questioned who would provide a permanent solution 
and pay for it. 

V. 

Warden Lichter stated Councillor Giffin indicated that there were 
much larger areas that would require a total servicing scheme and 
that would become a part_of that eventually. He stated if any
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individual had any difficulty with the term "temporary", it could 
easily be removed from the motion if Councillor Giffin and the 
seconder agreed. 
Councillor Brill questioned if "temporary" down the road would 
indicate that Halifax County would be obligated to provide a 
permanent solution. 
Councillor Giffin and the seconder agreed to remove the term 
"temporary" from the motion. Therefore, the motion would read as 
follows: 

It was moved by Councillor Giffin, seconded by Councillor Fralick 
"THAT the County of Halifax, through the Engineering & Works 
Department, install a water system in Five Island Lake 
covering the residents and the motel and cabins that have 
been affected with contamination of water, subject to 6 0 % 
funding from the Department of Municipal Affairs and 40% 
funding from Halifax County as well as plan for a 
permanent solution with respect to this matter." 

Councillor Merrigan questioned what percentage Halifax County 
contributed as grants it cost shared in the Preston area. 
Mr. Meech responded roughly 50 percent. 
Councillor Merrigan stated the Province provided extra. He 
questioned if the Province, in this case, was providing more than 
they normally would towards projects such as this. 
warden Lichter responded normally towards a water project, the 
Province would. provide 20 percent of the cost and no more. 
However, the Province had agreed to provide 40 percent. He stated 
this was not all that different than what was done in North 
Preston. He stated there, they had designated quite clearly that 
the residents‘ portion would be directly paid by the Province. 
Councillor Giffin explained what he meant by the term "temporary". 
He stated he did not know of any other area in Halifax County where 
a home that was assessed at $l0?,O00 was dropped to $1,000. He 
advised some homes had dropped to as low as $1.00 on the 
assessment. He stated. Halifax County’ would recover $100,000 
roughly in taxes in one year. He stated these individuals had been 
putting up with this for three years. He stated the Province was 
supposed to solve the issue but has not. He stated the Province 
did not appear to be trying.to solve this matter in any shape or 
form. He stated it was not the fault of the residents in the area 
that this situation arose. He stated they would be receiving a 
water hill just like all other individuals so they wou1d.definitely
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be paying for the service. 
Councillor Harvey questioned if the money for any percentage of 
this would come from the "Capital" dollar fund. He asked if this 
was the same "Capital" dollar fund that he heard was committed up 
to 1995. 

Mr. Meech responded this would be the same "Capital" dollar fund 
that was committed up until the year 1995. 
councillor Harvey questioned where Halifax County's commitment of 
40 percent or 20 percent would come from. 
Mr. Meech stated this would be added on to that account as another 
liability. He stated this would increase the account by another 
$100,000. 
Councillor Harvey questioned if Halifax County could afford to that 
if they were committed up to 1995 already. He stated he assumed 
this issue was not going to wait until 1996 to be addressed. 
Mr. Meech stated that was correct. He stated Council would be 
facing the same kind of situations when tabling the Capital 
Program. He stated a few years ago when they were faced with a 
similar situation, Halifax County did some short term borrowing to 
provide the funds with enough monies to meet Halifax County's 
obligations. He stated they would be paying those monies back over 
a period of five years. . 

Councillor Harvey questioned if they were being responsible in a 
fiscal way to the amount of capital debt Halifax County was taking 
in. He stated there must be a line at which Halifax County should 
stop. He stated he certainly agreed this was an emergency 
situation but he did not know where Halifax County was in terms of 
capital debt. 
Mr. Meech responded based on the present policy, where that fund 
was supposed to be able to meet Halifax County's particular share, 
he would have to agree with Councillor Harvey, that Halifax County 
was far extended beyond Halifax County's ability or capacity to 
meet those obligations on the short term. 
Councillor cooper stated'he could recall during discussions with 
respect to this particular issue, that the residents were not 
responsible and that this was a special circumstance. ‘He stated it 
was unfortunate this was getting wider into the scope of the 
discussion with respect to capital projects, etc. He felt Halifax 
County should vote on this, provide the services to those most 
definitely in need, and get on with it.




